http://www.attorney-cpa.com/i4a/pages/Index.cfm?pageID=3514 

--- News Release ---

AAA-CPA Urges Congress to Prohibit Issuance of Patents on Tax Strategies
Contact: Clark Mulligan  (703) 352-8064
Fairfax, VA– February 8, 2007 – The American Association of Attorney-CPAs (AAA-CPA) in a recent letter to Rep. John Conyers, Jr., Chairman of the House Judiciary Committee, Rep. Charles B. Rangel, Chairman of the Ways and Means Committee, Sen. Max Baucus, Chairman of the Senate Finance Committee, and Sen. Patrick J. Leahy, Chairman of the Senate Judiciary Committee, strongly urged Congress to pass legislation that will prohibit the issuance of patents on tax strategies.  The letter stated that the basic role of the U.S. Patent and Trademark Office (USPTO) is “promote the progress of science and the useful arts” by giving inventors exclusive right to their discoveries.  “The USPTO should not be in the business of acknowledging and rewarding the first user of a tax scheme that effectively reduces government revenue,” commented AAA-CPA Tax Liaison Committee Chairman, E. Martin Davidoff, Esq., CPA.  

The AAA-CPA believes that allowing the patenting of financial strategies essentially places two federal agencies at odds with each other.  The Internal Revenue Service strives to discourage the use of tax shelters, yet the Patent Office – and, in effect, the Department of Commerce – encourages their use by issuing patents on them.  “We believe that it should be against public policy for an agency of the government to encourage proprietary tax reduction strategies,” added Davidoff.

“The issuance of patents on tax reduction strategies may convey to the public the erroneous impression that such strategies are approved by a federal agency,” commented Sydney S. Traum, Esq., CPA a past president of the Association and member of its Executive and Tax Liaison Committees.  “This falls far short of the USPTO’s goal of safeguarding consumers against confusion and deception in the marketplace.”  The AAA-CPA also notes that there is no guarantee that any patented strategy or scheme will be accepted by the IRS, or have any effect at all in reducing a tax liability. 
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